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2021-22 Executive 

President-  Sandy Corey 

Vice President –  Janet Wright 

Past President- Ellen Armour 

Registrar – Trisha Robinson 

Secretary –  Diane Scott 

Treasurer-  Kim Reeleder 

Website:   http://www.woodsockquiltguild.weebly.com 
 

Committees: 

Community Quilts:  Susan Smith 

Fat Quarter Draw: Krystyn Davis 

Web Site:  Marilyn Sarchfield & Jolene Clark 

Phone Committee: Linda Markey & Terry Dickinson 

Refreshments: Ann Grant 

Sunshine:  Linda McAffee 

Photography:  Dorothy Davis 

Library: Ellen Armour 

Program:  Judy Boyd & Bev Ketch     

Booking Instructors: Ellen Armour 

Retreat: Diane Scott & Janet W 

Legacy – Suzanne Hunter but still OPEN 

Super Saturday: Nancy London 

CQA Guild rep – Sandy Corey 

Cat Bed donations – Jane Carlisle 

 

WQG:  e-mail address.  woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com 

Make sure you are getting your messages.   
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AGENDA  

· Call to Order  

· Welcome Guests and new members  

· Correspondence  

· Approval of Agenda, as published in newsletter  

· Approval of Minutes, as published in newsletter  

· Business arising from the minutes  

· Approval of Treasurer’s  report, as published in the newsletter  

· New Business    

     -Masks at meetings  

    - Nominating Committee  

· Approval of Committee reports, as published in newsletter  

· Quilt Show 

· Super Saturday  

· Senior’s Quilting  

· Library  

· Retreat  

· Instructors –  

· Upcoming events  

· Any other business  

· Program  

· Show and Tell  

· Fabric Draw  

· Adjournment  

 

  * * * * * * 

Vice President’s Message: (May) 

We have a lot going on.  Quilt show this week and annual meeting for our May meeting.  Please 
remember we do not have anyone that has stepped forward to be next year's president.  We need 
someone, consider it.  Also MASKS ARE MANDATORY at the May meeting. 
Janet W 
 

WOODSTOCK QUILT GUILD 
Minutes, April 4, 2022 

Meeting Called to Order 7:01pm 
Opening Remarks and Welcome 
Janet Wright welcomed all. 



 
Correspondence 
Thank you from Bruce and Linda McLean (sent 2 yrs ago) 
 
Guests and New Members 
Rosemarie Jackson and Lisa Miller 
 
Approval of Agenda as published in April 2022 Newsletter 
Moved by Krystyn Davis, seconded by Colleen McKee. Motion Approved 
 
Approval of April Minutes as published in April 2022 Newsletter 
Moved by Trisha Robinson, seconded by Jolene Clark.  Motion Approved 
 
Treasurer’s report was not in newsletter.  Kim Reeleder presented the report verbally. 
Approval of report as read was moved by Janet Melanson, seconded by Trisha Robinson.  Motion Approved 
 
New Business 
Masks – Motion for masks to be worn next meeting – moved by Charlotte Cook, seconded by Bonnie Sproul.  
Motion Approved 
 
Chairperson of words – Jolene Clark, spoke about the change in the constitution that is on the table.  Went over 
it and it has been in the newsletter twice.  Please read it. 
 
Approval of Committee Reports as published in April 2022 Newsletter 
Moved by Trisha Robinson, seconded by Susan Hayden, Motion Approved 
 
Nominating Committee 
Need someone to run for President.  Other nominees are VP Krysten Davis, Past President Sandy Corey, 
Secretary Ann Grant, Registrar Jolene Clark and Treasurer Ellen Armour. 
 
Quilt Show 
Registration – Susan Hayden 

• registrations can be dropped of at REMAX office or emailed 

• use clear plastic bag so not to be mistaken as garbage 

• name on all items 

• if you have quilt racks please bring (name on it) 

• if you have an extra laundry basket bring (name on it) 
 
Raffle Quilt – Doreen Antworth 
List for Sobey’s, April need more volunteers 
 
Volunteer List – Ellen Kee – please pick a spot.  Lots of openings for admission, raffle tickets, refreshments and 
floor monitors. 
 
Refreshments – Cathy Simister 
Each member required to bring 2 dozen cookies.   
 
Advertising – Susan Smith & Jolene Clark 
Posters ready to be put up. Please take some to distribute. 
 



Voting 
Viewer’s Choice (1st, 2nd, 3rd) – voting by general public 
Quilter’s Choice (1st, 2nd, 3rd) – voting by guild members 
Vendor’s Choice – 1st. 
CQA rosette for Viewer’s Choice first place 
 
Miscellaneous 

• hand quilted items with have a tag with a hand 

• Time lapse video? No one 

• Drone – have someone at a cost of $75 

• Hand Sanitizer available 

• Security – floor monitors for vendors security, we will ensure all is locked up when we are done. 
******** 
Super Saturday – Nancy London 
Sign up Book for April 23 with Cheryl Petremen 
 
Senior Quilting at Riverside – Trisha Robinson 
Every 2nd Tuesday at 1:00pm – please sign up. 
 
Library – Ellen Armour - 2 new books, lots returned check them out. 
 
Instructors – Ellen Armour – Need more sign up for Darcy Hunter class.  Not enough participation so was 
decided to cancel for April 9th classs. 
 
Registrar – Trisha Robinson – cards and receipts have been given out but if you didn’t get yours please come 
see Trisha. 
 
Retreat – There is a Retreat June 9 – 12th.  We cannot arrive until supper on Thursday as there is a group at the 
Villa until Supper.  There is a fabric challenge, (fabric has been handed out).  Incorporate this fabric into a 
project/item and then all will vote on top one.  After there will be a silent auction to raise money for the Villa.  
And Prizes! 
 
Program – Judy Boyd/Bev Ketch 
Items in show still bring in for June meeting for prizes.  Quilters guide to Acronyms handed out.  Talked about 
one patch quilts where you use only one template/shape and came up with a list. 
 
5” Charm Swap – reminder that if you forgot you can drop off at Don’s Pawn Shop 
 
SHOW AND TELL 
Fat Quarter Draw 
Tara Wark, Nancy London and Janet Melanson 
 
Meeting Adjourned 8:45pm 
 
 
 
 
 
    

Treasurer’s Report for May Meeting 



 
 
 
 
 

Instructors Report for May 
 
I tried to have Darcy Hunter in to present her art quilts but was cancelled due to lack of 
participation. 
 
Annual report:  nothing to report and no money used. 
 
Thanks Ellen 

 

Super Saturday (May Report) 
The April 23 rd meeting was cancelled due to lack of interest . However, the same program by Cheryl 
Petreman will be re offered May 19th so sign up! 

 
 
LIBRARY  Report for May 
Summer Moon by Carrie Nelson is on order.  Krystyn Davis suggested it so she gets it first. 

 
Outstanding Books 
Please return ASAP, if you know someone on the list that no longer belongs to the guild please give them a 
friendly reminder.   
Thanks so much Ellen.  
If your name is here and you are sure you brought it back please look in the library cupboard for it and 
bring it to me to put the card in.  Most of the books are in semi-alphabetical order by book name. 

 
Colleen McKee  Longarm quilting workbook 
Gayle Ebbett   Pineapple Play  Dec 2019 
Linda Steeles   Quilt with Tula & Angela June 2019 
Donna Lawrence    Strip your stash Mar 2020   

            and       Scraps plus one  Mar 2020 
Jean Cummings    The Big book of Table toppers Jan 2020  and Vintage Christmas 
Cathy Brennan  Block Summer vol 1 issue 4 Feb 2020 and one roll Moda all stars  Dec2019 

 
for Yearly Report 
I brought in 10 books in the past couple years. 
Advance   $300.00 
Spent        $195.74 
Balance     $104.26  minus book on order. 

 
Thanks Ellen  
 

Cat Beds (May report) 

30 beds given to Dun Romin.   

 

Quilt Retreat Dates; (Revised) 

 -  June 9-12, 2022 

• - October 6- 9, 2022  Special Guest 



• - October 19 -22, 2023 ( new hostess needed) 

• - October 3-7, 2024 

• - October 2-6, 2025 

  
As you know we cancelled our fall 2021 retreat due to covid concerns.  We have a fall retreat 

scheduled with Sherida Giddings for October 6- 9, 2022, as far as we know.   This stays the same.  
I called the Villa Madonna and they have June 9th to the 12th , 2022 free.  So I booked it.  I know it is 

close to summer and not everyone will be able to go.  But I also know that some people will be able to 

go J  The cost is 300$ from Thursday just before 5pm (super included) until lunch on Sunday.   We 

cannot get in earlier that day. 

This is going to be a bare bones retreat (no extra hostess stuff) but it will also include a fabric 

challenge.  You will receive a piece of fabric (everyone will have the same) and you will make 

something with it before retreat.  You will bring the item and we will vote on favorite with a prize.  You 

will not be keeping the item.  We will have a silent auction (bring extra money) and all proceeds will be 

given to the Villa.  If you need to cancel at the last minute, no big deal.  If you decided to come last 

thing, no big deal.  Please contact Janet Wright (wsnapo@hotmail.com) to sign up.  Payment will be 

collected in cash at the retreat to keep the money simple.   We currently have around 20 signed up. 
Thank you   

Janet W & Diane S  
 

5” Charm Swap  

PLEASE, I NEED MORE PARTICIPANTS.  Choose a good quality fabric that is in the guidelines, 

preferably pre washed. Square up. Cut one 5” strip from the width of fabric. Cut off all selvages. Sub 

cut into eight 5” squares. Set one aside for yourself.  

Place 7 charms into a ziploc bag and place your name and the name of the swap in or on the bag. ie 

Janet W blue.   You may do multiple sets (up to 3) within each section, but each set must be a different 

fabric. Only good quality fabric cut accurately. You may turn in the whole year at once if you wish also. 

 

May – Purple - all over color is purple, prints allowed, lights to darks 

 

Sept – pastel - all over color is pastel, prints allowed, lights only 

Oct – green - all over color is green, prints allowed, lights to darks 

Nov – red - all over color is red, prints allowed, lights to darks 

Dec – gray - all over color is gray, prints allowed, lights to darks 

Thank you, Janet W. 

 

May Sunshine Report 
I sent sympathy cards to Ellen Kee and Eddie Chambers, also a get well card to Jean Cummings. L  

Linda 

 

FOR SALE 
A wooden, locally crafted (in Nackawic) quilting frame is for sale. The quilt rolls on it so it doesn't take 
up as much space as a full size frame would. It is 95 inches (wide).  Anyone interested or wanting more 

mailto:wsnapo@hotmail.com


information or pictures, please contact:      shelley.murray@gnb.ca    Does anyone know if this has been 
sold? 
 
 
 

Registrar’s Report, May, 2022 

 

Our membership now stands at 83 quilters with two new members in April.  Welcome to Rose Marie Jackson 

and Lisa Miller.   

 

Members wishing to pay their dues in May will be able to drop off membership dues ($20.00, check or cash) in 

an envelope to Janet Wright at Don’s Pawn shop, 454 Main Street, or by e-transfer it to Janet.    Last year’s 

membership cards and receipts, along with this year’s cards and receipts will be distributed to members at the 

next meeting in May.  Please check with Trisha for your membership card and receipt if you have not already 

picked it up. 

 

Stay safe, wear your masks, wash your hands often, remember to distance and be kind to everybody and if you 

are not fully vaccinated, please do.  You are not only protecting yourself but also those around you.  Looking 

forward to seeing many of you at our “in person” April meeting. 

Trisha R. 

 

Quilting at Riverside, May, 2022 

 

We have completed two more lap quilts with the assistance of the Riverside Court residents.  Please consider 

volunteering at least once during the remaining quilting season. 

 

If any member is interested in volunteering to quilt with the seniors at Riverside, please contact me, a.s.a.p. at 

trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net.  or call me at 328-6878.   The dates for May are Tuesday,  the 3rd, 17th and 31st.   

At the moment, there are no volunteers from the membership for May 3rd, two for May 17th and one for the 31st.  

At least 2 to 3 additional people would be very helpful.  Please, please, consider giving and hour and half of your 

time for this worth while activity.   

 

Volunteers need to come to the main dining room at 12:50 p.m. and work with the seniors until tea time which 

usually begins around 2:00 p.m.  We usually finish around 2:30 p.m. or earlier and are now invited for tea and 

cookies if you have time.  Masks and full vaccination are required. 

Thank you for your help in making this activity possible for our seniors. 

Trisha R. 

 
Just a reminder, anyone planning to exhibit in the 2022 Quilt show must be a member in good standing.  This 

means the $20.00 membership fee must be paid before being able to participate in the show. 

 

PLEASE READ; 

 



Please find below proposed 

changes to the WQG 

Constitution.  Please advise if 

you feel there any future 

additions required.  I 

apologize, I was looking for my 

latest Guild Directory…It is 

getting late.  Could you please 

distribute to the remaining 

Executive.  We will consider 

this the submission. 
Any changes required, Please advise and I will update and get it submitted to have published in the 

April Newsletter, so that it can be voted upon in the Annual Meeting. 

  

 Current Constitution – Updated and signed June, 2018 



  

ARTICLE II: Aims and Objectives 

1. To provide a forum for quilters to meet, exchange ideas and develop technical skills and artistic 

expression. 

2. To organize workshops and seminars on quilting and related activities. 

  

ARTICLE III: Membership 

  

Members in good standing pay the membership fee set at the annual meeting. 

  

  

PROPOSED CHANGES: 

Please see all that is bold as new additions. 
  

ARTICLE II: Aims and Objectives 

1. To foster a fellowship, providing a forum for quilters to meet, exchange ideas and develop technical 

skills and artistic expression.    

2. To organize workshops and seminars on quilting and related activities. 

            3. Using Quilting, to respond to the needs of the community, and promote the art of quilting. 

  

ARTICLE III: Definitions 

  

            Member in Good Standing: a member who has paid the annual membership fee, as set at 

the annual meeting and complies with Aims and Objectives of WQG. 

            Lifetime Member: a member who, at the discretion of the Executive Committee, is deemed 

deserving of special recognition.  A Lifetime Member is entitled to all privileges of membership and 

is not required to pay annual fee. 

Membership Year: The membership year shall be from September Meeting until August 30 of the 

following year. 

            

            

ARTICLE IV: Terms of Membership 

  

1.      WQG shall classify its membership, as defined in Article III. 

2.      Every member shall uphold this Constitution. 

3.      Each member shall conduct themselves with decorum and display respect for fellow 

WQG Members. 

4.      A Member in Good standing is entitled to the following privileges: 

a.      Vote on any matter brought to the WQG membership 



b.      Hold any office on the Executive Committee 

c.       Receive any benefit conferred on WQG members as a whole; and 

d.      Enter work in any show sponsored by the WQG, following all registration 

requirements. 

5.      The Executive Committee shall be empowered to remove the privilege of 

membership from any member who in the determination of the Executive Committee 

fails to uphold the WQG’s Constitution, provided that the member is granted the 

opportunity to be heard. 

  

  

  

With the addition of this ARTICLE, I propose that all remaining Articles be renumbered. 

  

  

    the end 


